Date: 2013/08/14
Name of Section/Roundtable: Security Roundtable
Officers: Kara McClurken (Chair, August 2012 – August 2013), Brittany Turner (Secretary, August 2012 – August 2013)
Report from annual meeting:
· Number of attendees: 21
· Election results: Brittany Turner was elected to the position of Senior Co-Chair for the term of August 2013 – August 2014. Rachel Seale was elected to the position of Secretary for the term of August 2013 – August 2014. Renna Tuten was elected to the new position of Junior Co-Chair for the term of August 2013 – August 2014, and assuming the position of Senior Co-Chair for the term of August 2014 – August 2015. Unfortunately, Ms. Tuten resigned effective 2013/08/07. An online special election to replace Ms. Tuten is underway and will close on 2013/11/20. Daniel Hammer is the slated candidate.
· Summary of meeting activities: Please see attached minutes.
Completed projects/activities: In 2012-2013, the Security Roundtable finally realized two of our long-term goals. We have successfully executed a revision of both the Roundtable’s mission statement as well as the bylaws, both of which were approved on 2013/07/16 and adopted on 2013/09/30. In addition, the Roundtable has successfully migrated to the Drupal-based microsite.
Ongoing projects/activities: The Roundtable will be embarking on the second phase of the microsite migration, which will center around the provision of security-related resources, tools, and templates through the site, as well as links to related organizations and examples of best practices.
New projects/activities: Pending the election of a Junior Co-Chair, potential Roundtable projects include the development of a survey to determine the needs and expectations of the membership which will help inform Roundtable priorities moving forward.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Technology Initiatives: Continue bolstering the Roundtable presence through more comprehensive use of the available microsite.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Diversity Initiatives: None.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Advocacy/Public Awareness Initiatives: We attempted to coordinate with Frank Boyles of the Government Affairs Working Group after his presentation during the 2012 annual meeting. He requested a Roundtable representative to track and communicate security-related legislation to the Working Group during the year. Unfortunately, we were unable to identify a member who was able to take on this responsibility.
Initiatives associated with the new 2013-2018 Strategic Plan: Survey to identify new Roundtable priorities based on the revised mission statement as well as activities related to the goals as outlined in the new Strategic Plan.
Questions/concerns for Council attention: None.
